
Greetings Lions, Lioness and Leo’s,

PDG John and I just 
returned from the 
USA Canada Forum in 
Columbus, Ohio.  I am 
fired up with renewed 
enthusiasm after a great 
weekend of Leadership 
training with over 1,800 
lions from the U.S. and 
Canada in attendance.  
What an excellent sharing 
experience this was!  
There were so many great 
motivational speakers 
and Lions sharing their 

club service project and fundraising ideas.  Even more 
awesome was the Ohio State School for the Blind 
marching band.  Imagine being blind and learning to 
play an instrument - those kids were fantastic and so 
enthusiastic and inspirational. 

We are a TEAM.  I cannot sail this ship without all of 
you- we would get nowhere fast!  One person cannot 
make the necessary changes to RETAIN and GROW 
our membership.  Sailing takes Teamwork!  Our clubs 
are our TEAMS and they cannot function without our 

club members.  What drives our membership?  Great 
Leaders, Great Service Projects and the Power of ASK 1 - 
asking potential new members what they would like see 
changed in their communities and inviting them to join 
while we get it done. 

We need to GROW!  Growth is achieved through 
membership recruitment, as well as membership 
satisfaction.  In order for clubs to grow we must first 
look at our clubs.  Is your club inviting and welcoming, 
do you respond positively to new ideas that are brought 
up, are you stuck in your traditions?  Sometimes in order 
to move forward it is necessary to change.  Traditions 
are great; however we must be prepared for the winds 
of change.  The world is changing.   In order to get 
younger people in our clubs we may need to be more 
flexible.  No one likes change but without it everything 
remains the same.  Has your club considered accepting 
credit cards for payment of dues?  Young people do not 
carry cash and they write very few checks, everything 
is done on line or via credit card.  Credit cards may also 
increase your profits at a fundraiser, especially if there 
are no ATM’s close to your location.  Checkout Square.
com or other card reader apps that allow you to accept 
cards via your smart phone.  This may also help with 
dues collection - payment via credit card may be the 
answer to non payment of dues issues.  Just remember 
that you need to include a few extra dollars for members 
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Membership Goals Progress
Report

Our membership numbers as of May 22nd show some
encouraging improvement over last month’s numbers. While we
are still not showing a net increase, the deficit has been cut from
-14 last month to -7 this month. We have recruited 96 new
members, just 5 members short of our goal of 101 new members.
However, due to the number of drops we need to recruit more new
members than that to end the year with a net increase.

Also, for the first time this year, our percentage of female
members has risen broken the 19% figure. We need just 13
women to join between now and June 30th to meet our goal of
20%. 13 new female members would not only get us to our goal
of 20% female membership, it would also help us achieve net
membership growth for the year.

As was stated in last month’s report, we need not only a
strong push to recruit new members, we must work hard to avoid
any more dropped members. Clearly, you have been working hard
to help your club end the year “+1” for the year and help the
District end the year with a net increase in membership. Please
continue the push, and thank you for your on-going recruitment
efforts.

Membership Campaign Reminder
The District’s Global Membership Team (GMT) has

challenged each of our clubs to end the year with one more
member than they started the year with, as shown in the District

Directory. This goal is
reflected in our campaign
theme, “Plus One for 101,”
meaning each club will
have net membership
growth of at least one
member for the 101st year
of our Lions organization.

Every member who
sponsors a new member this year will receive a pin that looks like
the logo pictured here. In addition, every club that meets the “+1”
membership goal will be awarded a banner patch with this same
logo.

District Governor Dennis is looking forward to giving away
all 200 pins that have been purchased for this campaign and
delivering a banner patch to each club!

And note that President Aggarwal has waived the entrance
fee for new members inducted and reported to LCI beween June
7 and 30 of this year!

District 14-C Membership Goals Progress Report

7/1/2017 Year to 
Date

Goal for 
2017-2018

% of Goal 
Achieved

Total Membership 1301 1294 1347 96%

Net Membership Growth n/a -7 46 -15%

New Members n/a 96 101 95%

Number and Percentage of 
Female Members

226 - 17% 247 - 19% 269 - 20% 66%

Dropped Members n/a 103 <101 102%

New Club Branches n/a 0 8 0%

New Lions Clubs n/a 1 2 50%

�1

Dear fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos,
It has been an awesome year here in District 14C. During this

past year we have done a great job
getting new members, and have
added one new club to the
district. We had an extraordinary
response to the District Project for
children with pediatric cancer.

It’s an exciting time to be part of
the leadership team for District
14-C. I want to take this opportunity
to thank District Governor Dennis
Cope for his awesome leadership and
inspiration during the past year. I also
look forward to working with our
Vice District Governor team of Steve
Shipman and C.R. Lloyd.

I am looking forward to serving this great district as your
Governor during the coming year. Please review this year’s

District Goals and let me know if there is anything you would like
to see done.

I am finishing up my directory for this year and still have a
few positions open. If you are in Zone 3A, I am still looking to fill
CR’s position of Zone Chair — I ask that anyone in that Zone
who has been president seriously consider stepping up to this role.
The role of Zone Chair is one of the best and rewarding jobs in
the district.

Finally, thank you to all of the clubs who welcomed me to
your meetings as I visited along with DG Dennis this past year,
and for your hospitality and support. To those clubs I was not able
to visit, I look forward to visiting you in the coming year.

Yours in Service,
Lisa Griffie
District Governor-Elect 14-C

From District Governor-Elect Lisa
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that choose to use the credit card payment method to 
offset the fees charged for the service.  Another idea for 
a positive change within clubs is to do away with the 
“Head” table.  Try allowing the officers to sit in different 
locations during meetings.  Many people fear leadership 
positions because they do not want to sit up front.  
This may get more people to step up and be President, 
Secretary or Treasurer.  It may also be more enticing to 
potential new members.

To ensure the Lions can continue to serve our local 
communities for another hundred years, you need 
to consider the club experience and expectations of 
belonging to your club.  If members feel their time is 
well spent and they are able to build friendships within 
the club then they will most likely remain with your club 
for a long time.  Don’t forget to have some educational 
and interesting programs throughout the year.  We have 
many people within our District that have been helped 
by the Lions and would love to share their stories.  Try 
inviting a neighboring club to a program, hold a white 
elephant event or maybe for Lions Jeopardy; having Fun 
and getting to know other Lions within your Zone and 
the District is a very gratifying experience.  In order to 
get younger members you may want to consider a cub 
program within your meetings for people with small 
children.  Some clubs offer a coloring table or other 
fun ideas to keep kids entertained while the meeting 

is going on with the adults.  Include these kids in your 
service projects, everyone loves children and what a 
better way to help build their future by including them 
in community service at young age!  What an impact 
this could have!  Think about it!

You may not agree with my suggestions above; however, 
according to Lions nationwide these are some of 
the things that are reducing membership drops and 
increasing member satisfaction.  Start the dialogue 
within your club as to what can be done to make your 
club more inviting to new members. 

In closing, your District Governor Team is here to help 
the clubs of this district to thrive and grow.  If you club 
is struggling and you want some ideas and help to get 
things like developing a membership growth plan or 
planning a new member recruitment night we are here 
to HELP!!!  Just ASK.  Contact either myself or any of the 
VDG’s or our District Global Membership Coordinator, 
IPDG Dennis Cope.

Yours in Service & Friendship,

DG Lisa Griffie
Chart Your Course 2018-19

If you have been a member of Lions Clubs for any amount of time, you are aware that one of the priorities 
of Lions Clubs International Foundation is Disaster Relief. A member of my family has now experienced the 
impact LCIF can have on communities. 

2 weeks ago Hurricane Florence blew into my sister’s community of New Bern, North Carolina. Fortunately, 
she lives in a development on higher ground so even though she did have property damage, she did not 
have any flooding. I have seen pictures of downtown New Bern which some areas were ravaged by 12 feet 
of water after the Neuse River overflowed its banks. Just imagine the 1st floor of your home under water, 
and having a boat float into the side of your house! Over 4,500 homes were damaged.

LCIF moved into action immediately by granting $100,000 to the Lions Clubs in the areas affected by 
Hurricane Florence to provide for basic immediate needs including food, 
water, clothing and medicine. Also, I thank the clubs in our District 14-C 
that also made recent donations to LCIF earmarked to give assistance in 
this natural disaster.

Disaster Relief is only one of the areas LCIF makes a huge difference to 
humanity. It would be my pleasure to visit your club to discuss Lions 
Club International Foundation and the new Campaign 100 program. 
Please contact me soon at klm52@aol.com or 717-235-2790 to schedule 
a visit.

LCIF Disaster Relief Update from PDG Kerry

mailto:klm52%40aol.com?subject=Relief%20update
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Have you thought about our Lions logo lately? It shows two lion heads 
looking in two different directions, one we have been told viewing our past 
accomplishments and the other our future opportunities for service.
A speaker at the USA/Canada Forum last month suggested a different 
interpretation. What if the one lion head is looking at all the fantastic service 
our individual club accomplishes, while the other is looking at how much more 
service we achieve by being united with clubs all around the world through Lions 
Clubs International?

Just as one example, our Lions Clubs International Foundation designated 
$100,000 to go directly to those in the Carolinas impacted by flooding from 
Hurricane Florence, and this is just the beginning. The money will be used by 
local Lions Clubs to help victims in their communities. How many of our clubs 
have $100,000 to donate to this cause?

Which gets to my point. For most of us, our connection with these much larger contributions of Lions 
Clubs International (LCI) is through District 14-C, comprised of our clubs in Adams, York, and Cumberland 
Counties. And specifically, we learn to look at the bigger dimension of Lions through the annual visit of our 
District Governor to each of our clubs.

While most of our clubs welcome and appreciate the visit of the District Governor, I have been concerned 
about several times where this opportunity to grow our connection with LCI is squandered, and the 
Governor’s presentation is not given the emphasis it deserves.

I hope we all know to stand at the beginning and end of the District Governor’s presentation, not only to 
show appreciation to the work the Governor is doing, but to honor what the Governor represents as the 
symbol of LCI in our local club.

These visits are all scheduled and confirmed months in advance, and it is not easy for the Governor to make 
it to all the clubs. This is why you are asked to let the Governor be the program, and not to try to squeeze 
their presentation in with other speakers and programs. It is also why you are asked to conduct routine club 
business at another time, and to let the Governor meet with your board and interested members to discuss 
the health of your club.

I have been a Lion for more than a third of a century, and I have heard many presentations from District 
Governors. I can say confidently that our Governors today are far better prepared by LCI for their job, 
including public speaking, than many have been in the past. We have had outstanding Lions serving well 
in this position for our entire century; I only can imagine how they could have been even more effective if 
offered the training and resources LCI provides today.

So, please, let the visit of your District Governor be the big deal it should be. Honor the Governor’s schedule 
unless it is absolutely necessary to change the agreed-upon date. Avoid distractions in the meeting that take 
away from the Governor’s presentation.

Help your members look outward, beyond even the fine community service your club does. 
Together we are able to achieve far more than we can separately. Celebrate this, and respect your Governor 
when she or he visits your club.
We Serve!
1VDG Steve Shipman

We are Lions. We serve.
Let’s not lose sight of the basics.

 Message from Steve Shipman

1VDG Steve Shipman
prsteveshipman@gmail.com

570-916-7780 (call or text)
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October 5-7 	 Bus trip to Leader Dog 	 Departs from New Oxford 	

October 13	 Global Action Team Meeting (GAT) 	 Cross Keys Diner

October 20 	 Eye Conservation Seminar 	 Penn State Hershey Med Ctr. 

November 2- 4	 PA State Council Meeting	 Indiana, PA

November 3	 Convening of CD - 	 Indiana, PA	  
	 House of Delegate Meeting 	 Part of the State Council Meeting		   

November 17 	 District Cabinet 	 York Springs Fire Hall

February 2	 MD-14’s Candidate for Intl. 	 Altoona, PA 
	 Director, Special Election 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S  CLUB VISITATION SCHEDULE 2018

november 2018
Monday	 November 5	 Apple City Leo

Tuesday	 November 6	 Stewartstown

Wednesday	 November 7 	 Hanover West  Manheim	

Thursday	 November 8	 York Eastgate Sunrise

Monday	 Novemeber 12	 Gettysburg

Tuesday	 November 13	 Weigelstown

Wednesday	 November 14	 York White Rose

Tuesday 	 November 27	 Mt. Holly Springs

VISITATION DATE CLUB NAME VISITATION DATE CLUB NAME

october 2018
Tuesday	 October 2	 Mechanicsburg

Thursday	 October 4	 Littlestown

Monday	 October 8	 Dillsburg

Tuesday	 October 9	 Newville/Plainfield

Thursday	 October 11	 Jefferson Community

Tuesday	 October 16	 New Freedom

Wednesday	 October 17	 Kreutz Creek Valley

Monday	 October 22	 Shippensburg

Tuesday	 October 23	 Boiling Springs

Thursday	 October 25	 Jacobus and Jacobus Leo
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Lions of 14-C: showcase the artistic talent of the 
students in your area by supporting a group of 
children in the 2018-2019 Lions Club International 
Peace Poster Contest. 

The 2017-2018 grand prize winner of the Peace 
Poster Contest was ZhuoQi Wang, a 13 year old 
student from China, and was sponsored by the 
Dalian Heping Huihua Lions Club. The theme was, 
“The Future of Peace.”

School bells will soon be ringing and it is the 
perfect time to seek out schools in your area to 
offer the opportunity to the students to participate 
in the Lions Club International Peace Poster 
Contest. The Peace Poster Contest is open to 
children ages 11-13 years of age on November 
15, 2018. Your Lions Club can sponsor the Peace 
Poster Contest in local schools or organized 
sponsored youth groups. An organized sponsored 
youth group can be your local Girl Scout Troop, 
your Boy Scout Troop, or organized Youth Groups 
such as a Church Group or the YMCA or YWCA. 

Please help to increase the number of sponsoring 
Lions Clubs and the number of children that our 
offered this wonderful opportunity to create a 
poster. It is a fantastic way to build a relationship 
with your community along with giving young 
people the opportunity to express their vision of 
world peace. 

Kits are just $11.95. Quite a bargain!!!! Much 
information about the Peace Poster Contest 
is available on the LCI website along with 
information about how to order the Peace Poster 
Kit. You can, also, order by calling Club Supplies 
Sales at (630)571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. One 
kit must be purchased for each group your club 
sponsors.

Lions Clubs around the world are, also, encouraged 
to sponsor students in the Lions International 
Essay Contest. This essay contest was created to 
offer an opportunity for visual impaired young 

people to express their feelings about world peace. 
The theme of the 2018-2019 International Essay 
Contest is “Kindness Matters.” Students who are 
visually impaired and who are ages 11-13 on 
November 15, 2018 are eligible to participate. 
For the essay contest rules and application form 
go online to http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/
serve/contests/essay-contest.php

If you would like more information about how to 
sponsor the Peace Poster Contest for your club, 
contact Lion Patti Hullmann, Jacobus Lions Club, 
District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson. For more 
information, email me at hullmannt@aol.com, or 
call 717-428-3659 or 717-324-7646.  I can, also, 
come to your meeting and do a presentation about 
the Peace Poster Contest.

Peace Poster Contest and Essay Contest: “Kindness Matters”

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/other-ways-to-serve/contests/essay-contest.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/other-ways-to-serve/contests/essay-contest.php
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The Stewartstown Lioness and Lions have teamed 
together for another fun day for a traditional 
community event.

This year we will have our arts and crafts show 
inside the community building and the surrounding 
area. The festival features games, food, music and 
other attractions. The Baltimore Raven’s Mascot , 
Poe, a Raven, will be making an appearance, as well 
as, Downtown, The York Revolution’s Mascot. The 
Chick-Fil-A Cow will also be attending and playing 
games for free prizes. We will have a basket raffle. 
The basket raffle will have Gift Certificates and gifts 
from local businesses. Kennard Dale Sports Boosters 
will be providing games and the bounce house.

The Music line-up features Blynd Ambition, who 
perform a variety of rock songs from noon to 4pm.

There will be the usual food vendors, including a 
chicken barbeque by the Lions Club. The Lioness 
Club will again be doing Pit Beef, Ham and Turkey, 
and special this year – sausage with pepper and 
onions!

The Hopewell Presbyterian church will have 
Pumpkin Painting and build your own scarecrow. 
This event is free. Any donations go to the church 
mission program. There will also be Motley 
Makeovers by Seyco Nursery School.

Mike’s Critter Connection will be there to educate us 
about snakes and other animals. Everyone seems to 
love this event.

This year the Fall Fest Committee is sponsoring a 
raffle for a Stihl MS251 Wood Boss Chain Saw with 
a 16-18 inch bar length and a cord of wood donated 
by Grossman’s Lawn Care Service. Tickets will be 
sold by the Stewartstown Lions and Lioness Club for 
$2.00 each or 3 tickets for $5.00. There will also be 
tickets sold the day of the Fall Fest. The drawing will 
be held about 3:45 on October 13, 2018.

All proceeds from the festival go to support 
scholarships and local families in need, blindness 
and diabetes.

For more information, go to our 
website: stewartstownfallfest.com 
or for vendor or crafter information 
contact; Carolyn at 717-993-0504.

STEWARTSTOWN FALL FEST IN IT’S 10TH YEAR!! 
Saturday October 13, 2018  |  Stewartstown Community Fairgrounds  |  9am-4pm

http://www.stewartstownfallfest.com/
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Since 1972, Four Diamonds has been focused on inspiring, activating and empowering 
over 100,000 people annually to conquer childhood cancer by assisting children and their 

families through superior care, comprehensive support and innovative research.  

ABOUT FOUR DIAMONDS

Four Diamonds child Devin

™

Lions Clubs International has announced a new focus on 
pediatric cancer and joins Four Diamonds in recognizing that 

pediatric cancer kills more children in the 
United States than any other disease.

To fundraise or donate visit:

FourDiamonds.org/PALions

Local Research. Global Impact.

JOIN US IN THE FIGHT TO
CONQUER CHILDHOOD CANCER!

www.FourDiamonds.org

The Pennsylvania State Council of Lions Clubs is 
launching a new initiative with Four Diamonds by 

mobilizing their members to raise funds and awareness 
about the impact of childhood cancer.

 

A Four Diamonds Program Conquering Childhood Cancer

FOR THE KIDS™

CARE
Pennsylvania Lions
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•	 WINNING NUMBERS DETERMINED BY THE THREE (3) NUMBERS ON THE PA 	
	 DAILY NIGHT LOTTERY

•	 ALL CASH WINNINGS WILL BE DETERMINED BY THE AMOUNT OF MONEY 	
	 INDICATED ON EACH DAY OF THE CALENDAR

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO PURCHASE A LOTTERY CALENDAR PLEASE CONTACT 
JASON SMITH @ 717-818-8572 OR JOHN GRIFFIE @ 717-870-2145.  
CALENDARS CAN ALSO BE PURCHASED AT THE NOVEMBER CABINET MEETING 
AT YORK SPRINGS FIRE CO.

THESE CALENDARS MAKE GREAT CHRISTMAS GIFTS FOR YOUR FAMILY MEMBERS, 
NEIGHBORS, CO-WORKERS, ETC.  

NEW OXFORD LIONS LOTTERY CALENDAR FUNDRAISER 
RUNS FROM JANUARY 1 TO DECEMBER 31, 2019

COST $30 EACH
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DALLASTOWN LIONS CLUB

GIFT CARD BINGO
(GROCERY STORES/BUTCHER SHOPS/SEAFOOD SHOPS)

BENEFITS COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECTS

$15.00 IN ADVANCE / $18.00 AT THE DOOR
(IF AVAILABLE)

SATURDAY, MAY 18, 2019
DOORS OPEN AT 4:00 P. M.

GAMES START AT 6:00 P. M.

SEVEN VALLEYS FIRE COMPANY
35 MAIN STREET

SEVEN VALLEYS   PA

20 GAMES

SPECIALS, RAFFLE, 50/50

FOOD FOR SALE BY THE
LADIES’ AUXILIARY

LIMITED NUMBER OF TICKETS 
FOR TICKETS CALL, LION RAY REBUCK  

(717) 244-0396
 

												            	



On Thursday 16th August, Mason 
Dixon Lions and Brogue Community 
Lions joined forces to distribute 
backpacks filled with school supplies 
to 48 Kindergarten Students at 
Clearview Elementary School in 
Collinsville Pa.

The event was held in the Cafeteria 
of the Elementary School during a 
Teacher / Parent / Student Orientation 
for the 2018 / 2019 Kindergarten class

The students were allowed to select 
their favorite color of backpack, then 
it was filled with all the supplies .. 
notebooks, pencils, crayons, paste 
sticks, etc  

 

School Supplies
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Pictured from Left to Right .. Lions Ronnie Wayne (Mason Dixon), Keith Shoff 
(Brogue), Eric Nace (Brogue), Andre’ Miller (Mason Dixon)

There was a Lions Helping Lions Work party held at Lion Bob Skalski’s house 
on 09-08-18.   
Lion Bob is fighting leukemia and is not able to do the task that he could do 
when he was healthy. Lion Bob heats his house with a wood stove. Lion Bob 
normally cuts and splits logs in order to have firewood available for heating 
his home. This year Lion Bob has not been able to prepare enough firewood 
for the winter. A work party was planned by Lion Gary Schwinn, our Lions 
Helping Lions coordinator, to assist Lion Bob. We met at the Stewartstown 
Presbyterian Church at 8:30 AM for breakfast that was provided by Lion 
President Marty. We then drove to Lion Bobs and proceeded to cut and split 
logs into firewood. Many Lions were there to help Lion Jake provided his log 
splitter. Lion Gary, Dave, and Bill provided chain saws. Bill Amberman, Ken 
Anderson, Duane Hyson, Tom Jones, Dave Martinez, Richard maters, Gary 
Schwinn, Joe Shanabrough, and Bob Skalski are the Lions that provided the 
manpower to get this project done. By 12:00PM there was enough firewood 
prepared to last Lion Bob thru the winter. Lion Bob’s wife provided everyone 
with pizza for lunch. 
This is a great example of what we can do when there is a need in our 
community or by one of our own. Where there is a need, there is a Lion. 
The Lions Helping Lions Program has been established to assist 
Stewartstown Lions, Lioness and the widows of Stewartstown Lions with 
help when it is needed. We all at some time or another are faced with a 
situation that we alone are not able to overcome. Many hands can make the 
task easier. Lion Gary Schwinn is the program coordinator for this program 
and can be reached at 410-925-4329. 
Submitted by
Tom L. Jones, Secretary

Lions Helping Lions



The WCC is a group of seven District 14C area Lions 
Clubs (Boiling Springs, Carlisle, Jacksonville, Mt 
Holly Springs, Newville, Plainfield, Shippensburg), 
who have banded together as a more or less loosely 
organized working group to find people who are in 
need of monetary or other help in our area. Each of 
these clubs is rather small and they have found that 
there’s power in combining their efforts.

WCC’s first project of 2018 was the Third Annual 
Lions Clubs Golf Outing, on Saturday, June 23 at 
Eagle’s Crossing Golf Club in Carlisle, PA. The outing 
was sponsored by forty individual donors and local 
businesses and raised $6000. These monies along 
the with the $1500 proceeds from this year’s Bake 
Sale, held on September 1 were used in part to install 
a chairlift for Logan H., a Carlisle High School Senior 
who has a diagnosis of Neurofibromatosis Type 1. 
This is a condition characterized in skin coloring 
(pigmentation) and the growth of tumors along 

nerves in the skin, brain, and other parts of the body. 
Signs and symptoms of this condition vary widely 
among affected people. Beginning in early childhood, 
almost all people with neurofibromatosis type 1 have 
multiple café-au-lait spots, which are flat patches 
on the skin that are darker than the surrounding 
area. These spots increase in size and number as the 
individual grows older. Freckles in the underarms and 
groin typically develop later in childhood.

The group’s next big fund raising project is the Yard 
Sale to be held on October 5 & 6 at the Newville, PA 
Lions Fairgrounds with proceeds dedicated to Logan 
B. in Mt. Holly Springs. Logan has a form of autism 
that makes him prone to behavior that has caused 
harm to himself and his home. Some work has already 
been completed and we hope to finish fairly soon. Any 
leftover monies are dedicated to future applicants.
We hope to see many of you there!

Bake Sale
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Lions Shirley & Lee Myers with customer,  
seated: Lion Gene Henry

Lions Chairwoman Hazel Garman & Charlie Holtry

All the Goodies Lions HI Gates & Hugh Gallagher



Lions Lamar “Peck” And Jill Freeland manned the Plainfield Lions table during Mt. Holly 
Days recently. They sold brooms (23 of 25!!) as well as Clarified Butter. 
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Jill Freeland

Members of the Mt. Holly Springs Lions Club
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INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF LIONS CLUBS 
MULTIPLE DISTRICT 14 GLOBAL SERVICE TEAM 
H#: 724 872-0707    CELL#: 412 576-0708 
PDG Thomas L. Gregg, MD 14 Coordinator 
1130 Willowbrook Road 
Belle Vernon, Pennsylvania  15012-3202 
tomgregg1@verizon.net  
 
Hello PA Lions Family, 
 
Welcome to Autumn. As leaves begin to fall and the colors show, we as Lions and Lioness need to continue our 
work for those who rely on our service. As we continue our voyage to “New Horizons” please remember to 
report your service activities on MyLCI.  Secretaries and Club Global Service Chairpersons can make those 
reports. One thing to remember that if you had a club member or members attend the USA/Canada Lions 
Leadership Forum in Columbus, Ohio, please report that under International Relations.  There were Lions from 
all over the world, such as Iceland, Great Britain, Lebanon, India, Canada, and the Islands of the Caribbean, in 
attendance. This made it a truly International event.  Also, if you had members attend the International 
Convention in July, they also should be reported as well. 
 
     Speaking of the Forum, many thanks to Four Diamonds for having an exhibit at the Forum. They had a lot of 

visitors and questions. They have also been asked about 
possibly being a meal sponsor at the USA/Canada Lions 
Leadership Forum in Spokane, Washington.  Hopefully we 
had a successful Night Out for the Kids the last week. As of 
September 25th, $3726.85 has been donated for our 
campaign “Lions Care for the Kids.”  Our goal is $100,000 
of which about 65 – 70% will go for research into the 
causes, prevention and cures of childhood cancers so that 
no family has to ever hear the words “Your child has 
Cancer.” Our campaign is not asking a huge sum of money 
from each of our members, just $5.25 per member. Below 
is a table of how much from each club based on 

membership of the club: 
 
# of Members  Amount    # of Members  Amount 
 5   $26.25     35   $183.75 
 10   $52.50     40   $210.00 
 15   $78.75     45   $236.25 
 20   $105.00     50   $262.50 
 25   $131.25     55   $288.75 
 30   $157.50     60   $315.00 
 
For every five (5) additional members add $26.25 to get the amount by club members.  If every club would do 
this donation we would be able to more than fulfill our goal that we set as a Multiple District to do our part in 
the Global Cause of “Childhood Cancer.” 
 
Upcoming service months are October (Medication Safety for the Blind Month) and November Diabetes 
Awareness Month). Please plan activities for these months.  Additional information will be sent to you District 
Governors and District Global Service Coordinators. 
  
Yours in Service, 
PDG Tom Gregg, MD 14 GST Coordinator 
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Sep 15, 2018: Lion John Zinn (to photo, right) 
proudly presents a $500 donation to Tim and Erin 
Rodgers on behalf of the Hanover Lions Club to 
benefit the 4th Annual Running on Love 5K Run/
Walk. The event celebrates and honors the lives of 
twins Wagner and Myer Rodgers, who have been 
running in heaven since September 2014. The 
Rodgers Family’s project raises awareness and 
collects funds to support Sweet Grace Ministries, 
which offers support, hope, and empathy to 
those who have endured miscarriage, stillbirth or 
neonatal death. The Lions’ contribution helped 
procure several loss baskets and miscarriage bags 
for infant loss at UPMC Pinnacle Hanover to help 
bring comfort to grieving families.

For more information about the Rodgers’ worthy project, visit  www.facebook.com/heavensrunningbuddies. To learn 
more about the work of Sweet Grace Ministries, visit www.sweetgraceministries.com. Visit Hanover Lions Club at 
www.hanoverlionsclub.org.

Helping Bring Comfort

	 Member 	 Club 	 Sponsor

WELCOME TO OUR NEW LION MEMBERS

Welcome and Thank You for Joining Us in Service!

In Memory of our Deceased Lion
	 Kim S. Leppo	      -	 York New Salem

Laura A. Armolt	 Carlisle	  Raymond Highlands
Alexis R. Hull	 Dover	  Duane Hull
Ralph J. Nucelli	 Gettysburg	  John D.L. Beegle
Robert E. Maher	 Hanover West	 Terry Alwine
		  Manheim Township
Kim Strizzi	 Mount Holly Springs	  Miriam Robinson
Paul A. Strizzi	 Mount Holly Springs	  Truman Horner

http://www.sweetgraceministries.com
www.hanoverlionsclub.org


Lions District 14-C
Patricia Simpson, Newsletter Editor  
4925 Smoketown Rd
Glenville, PA 17329

Keep Us All Informed
Lion Pat Simpson of the Jefferson
Lions, newsletter editor. 

To contact the editor or send newsletter
items, please email: Newsletter14C@gmail.com

As before, you can help Lion Pat do a better job
for you by sending her high quality jpeg pictures
separate from any text (not imbedded in a Word or
PDF document), letting her format articles (simple
is best to work from), and not sending printed scans
or printouts on colored paper. If somebody produced  
a flyer or other item on a computer, please send her  
the computer file and not a printout of it.

Global Action Team Meetings (GAT)
Oct. 13, Nov. 10

8:45am - 10:00am 
Location: Cross Keys Diner

District Cabinet Meeting #2 
Saturday, November 17
York Springs Fire Hall

9:30am - 12:00pm

RESERVE THE DATES!


